MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING

NOVEMBER 8, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council was held on November 8, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Terry L. St. Clair, Council President

Patricia Dewar

Michael D. Miscoe





Charles McCauley





P. Scott Moore 
John Walters
Bryan Bozovich






Barry S. Lichty, Mayor

Daniel W. Rullo, Solicitor

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Secretary

Harry Huzsek, Superintendent

Visitors – Denise Miller, Alane Couch, Albert Diehl, Charles and Amy Fox, and Lynn Shimer.
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 P.M. by Terry L. St.Clair, President.
ORDER OF BUSINESS

 1.
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on October 11, 2006 – St.Clair asked for additions and/or corrections.  There being none, Miscoe moved and Bozovich seconded to approve the minutes as submitted.  All ayes, motion carried.

 2.
Financial Reports – Secretary reviewed the Income & Expense Report, the Budget Report and the List of Bills for October 31, 2006.  Secretary would like to add the following additional outstanding bills to the List of Bills Report:  Appalachian Forest Consultants, consulting services for timbering of the Calendar’s Run Hiking and Biking Trail, in the amount of $2,500.00; and H.A. Thomson, 4th installment payment for the W/C insurance, in the amount of $1,730.50.  Miscoe made a motion to approve the Borough’s Financial Reports, including the amendment to the List of Bills Report.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Water Works Income & Expense Report and the List of Bills for October 31, 2006.  Miscoe made a motion to approve the Water Work’s Financial Reports as submitted.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Sewer Plant Financial Reports and the List of Bills for October 31, 2006.  Miscoe made a motion to approve the Sewer Plant Financial Reports as presented.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Summary of Account Balance Report for October 31, 2006.  Miscoe made a motion to approve the Summary of Account Balance Report for October 31, 2006.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

 3.
Welcome Visitors – Miller, Alane Couch, Albert Diehl, Charles and Amy Fox, and Lynn Shimer.

 4.
Legal Report:

A.
P.B.S. Coals – Attorney Rullo along with Barry Lichty will meet with P.B.S. Coals to see what their official proposal is for the Water Quality Control Account and to discuss the easement for the Well #2 Pumphouse before the December meeting.
 
B.
Update on Zoning Violations:



1.
Mark Raymond – Attorney Rullo informed Council that Mr. Raymond has requested a zoning hearing before the Indian Lake Borough Zoning Hearing Board.  Mr. Raymond’s entire file has been forwarded to Attorney Richard Williams, who is the solicitor for the Zoning Hearing Board.



2.
David Markferding – Attorney Rullo stated that he has not been informed as to whether or not any action has been taken to complete the list of outstanding issues, which Randy Musser presented to Council.  Attorney Rullo will follow up with Fred Jones, Zoning Officer.


3.
Karl Ocepek – Attorney Rullo stated that Mrs. Ocepek contacted him and she had indicated to him that they had contracted with a contractor to demolish the dilapidated boathouse.  Attorney Rullo questioned if any action had been taken on this matter?  To the best of everyone’s knowledge nothing has been done with the boathouse but Mayor Lichty would verify that and will notify him of such.  Attorney Rullo stated that if no action has been taken within the last thirty (30) days a citation will be issued. 
C.
Office of Recorder of Deeds - Amended RTT Ordinance/Resolution Act 40 – Attorney Rullo stated that this can not be done with a resolution and he will prepare and advertise the ordinance for adoption at the December 13th meeting.
D.
Attorney Robert Boose – Quit-Claim Deed for Peninsula Lot No. 246 – In 2000, this property was donated to the Borough from C. Lawrence Collingwood.  This property was sold at tax sale in 2003 to Gary Pirschl.  John Oliver has now purchased the property from Mr. Pirschl and Attorney Boose is requesting that the Borough sign a quit claim deed to the property.  Council requested that Attorney Rullo find out how the Borough lost this property at a tax sale.  


Attorney Rullo stated that he sent a letter to the Somerset County Assessment Office stating that the Assessment Appeals Board erred in placing the burden upon Indian Lake Borough to establish the property was proposed for public use when it was in public ownership.  The Board has no basis for listing the property as a taxable real estate.

  
Miscoe made a motion to authorize Terry St. Clair to sign the Quick-Claim Deed for Peninsula Lot No. 246.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
E.
Update on Dam Remediation – Miscoe made a motion to authorize the expenditure of $40,000.00 for the additional subsurface investigation including securing undisturbed Shelby Tube samples for triaxial testing and installing additional piezometers and slope indicators.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
 5.
Correspondence:

A.
Indian Lake Realty-Requesting a Refund of Sewage Inspection Fees – Secretary reported that Indian Lake Realty handled the closing for Paul Michelow located at 426 South Shore Trail.  Indian Lake Realty paid the $100.00 sewage inspection fee for the closing.  Mr. Michelow was to reimburse Indian Lake Realty however the check was made payable to Indian Lake Borough.  Indian Lake Realty did forward that check to the Borough and check has been deposited.  Indian Lake Realty is requesting a refund of their $100.00.  Miscoe made a motion to refund $100.00 to Indian Lake Realty for the sewage inspection fee for the Paul Michelow property located at 426 South Shore Trail.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
B.
Somerset County Boroughs Association-November Social Meeting - The Somerset County Boroughs Association is holding their annual social meeting at Hoss’s Steak and Seafood House in Somerset on November 16, 2006 at 6:30 P.M.  The cost is $13.50 per person.  No one to attend.


C.
Bell & Dickey-Thank You for the Plaque – Attorney Dickey would like to thank the Borough Council for the nice plaque which they gave him.


D.
Cambria County Conservation District-Stonycreek River Stormwater Management (Act 167) Plan-Phase II – Due to predetermined allocations in the PaDep contact for reimbursement, they have stalled the project until July of 2007.  It is almost 40% complete now.  They are planning on finishing everything up by January 2008.  There will not be any WPAC scheduled until late next summer.

E.
Somerset County Planning Commission-American Universal Land Development Plan – The Somerset County Planning Commission sent a letter to Universal American which stated that they are required to obtain a Certificate of Completion from the Somerset County Planning Commission prior to occupying the building.  If the building and improvements have been completed, the surveyor will need to certify those improvements and request a Certificate of Completion.



Council requested that Attorney Rullo send a letter to the Somerset County Planning Commission stating that Universal American is not in compliance with the Borough, list what the deficiencies are and notify them that this building is already being occupied.


F.
Wind Energy Conference Sponsored by the Citizens for Sensible Wind Power – The Citizens for Sensible Wind Power has invited the Borough Council to a Wind Energy Conference on Thursday, November 9, 2006 at the University of Pittsburgh in the Johnstown Heritage Hall, Living and Learning Center.
 6.
Committee Reports:

A.
Finance Report:



1.
Proposed 2007 Budget 



A.
Water Line Replacement Program – Council requested that Harry Huzsek, Borough Superintendent, put together a 10 year plan for a water line replacement program.  This program should outline what areas are priority, 2nd critical and 3rd critical along with estimated replacement costs.




B.
2007 Water Fees – Miscoe made a motion to increase the annual water fee from $190.00 to $235.00.  These additional funds will be placed into a separate budget account strictly for the line replacement program.  McCauley seconded the motion.  5 ayes, 1 naye.  Motion carried.

   

C.
Advertise the Proposed 2007 Budget - Miscoe made a motion to authorize the Borough Secretary to advertise the Proposed 2007 Budget.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.



D.
Advertise the Proposed 2007 Tax Rate Ordinance - Walters made a motion to authorize Attorney Rullo to advertise the proposed 2007 Tax Rate Ordinance for adoption at the December 13th meeting.  Miscoe seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

B.
Public Works:

   

1.
Road Boring Fees for Water Tap-ins – Walters made a motion that all costs incurred by the Borough for any road boring for a water tap-in will be billed to the property owner.  Miscoe seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

C.
Personnel Report:



1.
2006 Bonuses – Moore made a motion to approve the following Christmas Bonuses for 2006 ($3,000.00 for the workmen will come out of the water works account and $3,000.00 for the police and Borough Secretary will come out of the Borough’s General Fund):




A.
Harry Huzsek          
$1,000.00              

B. Frank R. Moldovan  
$1,000.00 

C. Millan Huzsek          
$1,000.00 

D.
Theresa L. Weyant  
$1,000.00

E.
Denise J. Miller       
$1,000.00

F.
Shawn C. Hillegas
$1,000.00             

Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

   
D.
Zoning Report:



1.
October Report of Building Permits Issued – Secretary provided each council member with the October Building Permit Report.

 7.
Old Business:    
None.
 8.
New Business:  

A.
Appointment of Member to the Zoning Hearing Board – Miscoe made a motion to re-appoint Tom Walters to the Indian Lake Zoning Hearing Board for a three (3) year term, term expiring December 31, 2009.  Moore seconded the motion.  5 ayes and 1 abstention.  Motion carried.

9. Public Comment:
A.
Alane Couch – Ms. Couch stated that she received a bill from Waste Management for garbage service and she does not use this service.  Walters questioned as to whether or not she puts her garbage in with her neighbors.  Ms. Couch stated that she has written permission to put her garbage in with her neighbors and she only puts 1 bag in when she is here.  Ms. Couch was informed that this is theft of services and that her neighbor does not have the authority to allow her to do this unless they are being billed as a multiple user.  Ms. Couch stated that she would not do this again and asked Council to write a letter to Waste Management authorizing them to remove her from their customer roster. 
  
St. Clair questioned as to whether or not Council wanted to get involved and set a precedent by requesting Waste Management to remove a customer from their roster?  Attorney Rullo stated that since the Borough does not have an Ordinance that requires mandatory garbage service, the Borough has no business saying she must be connected.  The Borough can report that they have information that one of their customers is misusing the service.   Miscoe stated that since the Borough can assert that they did not make the call to Waste Management to add her to their roster and since there is no mandatory garbage ordinance at this time, the Borough Secretary should send a letter to Waste Management allowing them to remove her from the roster pending she discontinue putting her garbage in with her neighbors.
At 9:47 P.M. Miscoe moved and Bozovich seconded for an Executive Session of the Borough Council to discuss potential litigation.

Council returned to Regular Session at 10:28 P.M.

With no further business to discuss, Miscoe moved and McCauley seconded to adjourn the meeting at 10:28 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.


The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council will be held on December 13, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Secretary
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